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HOA II BOARD
Gary Nicolini, President

With the exception of 
Fed-Ex, Amazon, UPS, and USPS, 

residents must call the gate 
to inform them of all visitors, and contractors 

coming to their home.

Good day fellow residents. Well by the time you read 
this we will be into the new year. Hopefully everyone 

had a Merry Christmas and a Happy Hanukkah. Let’s 
make 2024 a great year. Know that your HOAII Board 
will be working diligently to push ELS to complete the 
issues they put off until the first quarter of the new year. 
I can assure you that we are pushing our Manager Kevin 
as much as possible and we have several items yet to be 
accomplished this year. Of course, we also need your help 
with filling out Concern Forms and joining the HOA and 
attending our monthly meetings. Believe me, your input 
matters. With a 34-year-old property, there will always be 
items breaking down, however, they are getting repaired 
or replaced a lot quicker than in the past.

In closing, please attend all the wonderful events that our 
various clubs have during the year.

Please be sure house numbers are 
properly placed on front of home. 

This is essential for emergency services, 
visitors & package deliveries.
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PINE LAKES ESTATES HOMEOWNER’S 
ASSOCIATION
Cindy Ahrens, HOA Secretary

BEAUTIFICATION NEWS
Phyllis Fulwider

NOTE: Please abide by the Pine Lakes speed limit of 20mph and try to be aware of 
walkers and bikers when driving car/truck/golf cart to avoid accidents.

To all PLEHOA members: If you have recently made 
any changes to your mailing address in 2023, please 

make sure you gave ELS your current mailing address. 
There will be a large and important mailing going to 
all members in mid-January and the Association needs 
votes for approval of new totally revised and updated 
documents.  If you will not be able to attend the Annual 
Member Meeting on February 12, 2024, at 7:00PM in 
the ballroom, please fill out the Proxy form, drop it off 
at Dede LaBelle’s home (19600 Eagle Trace Ct, 22-B) 
or mail the Proxy to Dede at her mailing address.  The 
PLEHOA documents were a little “dusty” and needed to 
be more detailed, so every vote is essential for the HOA 
to move forward.  The HOA Board hopes to see many 
of you at the meeting to vote in person, or many Proxy 
ballots from those unable to attend the meeting. Hoping 
to see a crowded room at the meeting! 

Beautification wishes everyone health and happiness 
in 2024.

November and December were very busy months for 
Beautification. 

In November, Beautification coordinated the decorating 
of Pine Lakes. As always, residents stepped up in a big way 
volunteering their time to accomplish this. Additionally, 
the support given to Beautification in volunteer hours 
and donations by the following groups was key this year: 
Women’s Golf, PL Panthers Softball Team, Women’s 
Club, Men’s Club, Entertainment Committee, HOAII 
and PLEHOA. A big thank you to all who helped make 
Pine Lakes look like Christmas up North - without the 
snow of course! Volunteers are a critical part of our 
community and you folks really came through for us. 
Again, thank you to all who helped. 

The Tennis Club did an excellent job of decorating their 
area. Thank you so much. You sure added to the Holiday 
decoration and spirit of the season.

December 9, was the “Tour of Homes.” We had six 
beautifully decorated homes inside and out for the tour. 
We want to thank the following people who opened 
their homes to us to see how they celebrate Christmas. 
Thanks, Deb & Bud Bruns, Joy & John Houser, Chris 
Hovet, Linda LeClaire, Connie & Sherman Riedlinger 
and Sandy & Chris Tupper. It was a real treat!

Wednesday, January 3 at 9:00am we undecorate Pine 
Lakes and again we need lots of help. Please give us a bit 
of your time on that. Wednesday.

I want to give a special thank you to Becky Gloss and her 
husband Mike. Without their dedication to Pine Lakes 
our decorations would not look as good as they do!

Pictures on Back Cover... & Happy New Year!
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229 Del Prado Blvd., North #8

Cape Coral, FL 33909

PHONE:
(239) 574-3414

art@stingerprinting.com

LARGE FORMAT PRINTING &
SCANNING AVAILABLE

SIGNS, ALL SIZES AND MATERIALS
Logos • Business Cards • Letterhead • Envelopes

Newsletters • Rack Cards • Tickets 
Flyers • Note Pads • Menus • Posters

Banners & Much More...

Graphic Design • Illustration • Typesetting
DIGITAL PRINT ON DEMAND

YOUR ONE STOP FOR ALL YOUR 
CLUB’S PRINTING NEEDS!

Printing & Graphics

TM

MEN’S CLUB
Rick Saniti, President, PLMC

The Pine Lakes Men’s Club hopes you all had a very 
Merry Christmas and a fun and safe time welcoming 

in the new year. 2024, wow!

January starts a busy month for the Men’s Club. Dick 
Loubier cranks up the bingo machine every Wednesday 
evening with the doors opening at 5 and the games 
starting at 6. Food and beverages will be for sale prior to 
the start time. See you there!

Dick Loubier and his wife Brenda are also selling tickets 
for our upcoming Comedy show. The show is on Saturday, 
January 13th and features comedians Allen Schubowsky 
and Rich Purpura. Should be a real fun show. You can 
purchase tickets during the Saturday coffee socials or 
the Men’s Club pancake breakfast. You can also call Mr. 
Loubier at 207-730-6473 and get them that way as well. 

Speaking of the Men’s Club pancake breakfast, Tom 
Minahan and his crew will be serving up pancakes, 
French toast, sausages, scrambled eggs, juices, and coffee 
on Saturday January 6th starting around 8:30 AM. Come 
enjoy some good food, meet other Pine Lakes residents, 
and find out what’s going on in the coming weeks.

Prior to the January 6th pancake breakfast, tickets will 
go on sale for a fabulous group called Yacht Rock. You 
can check them out at  https://www.williamclare.com/
yacht-rock-fl and playing the YouTube video on that 
page. Select the full screen option to see Yacht Rock even 
better. Additionally, Deb and the Dynamics tickets will 
be on sale for their February 3rd performance.

Our Men’s Club member meeting will be Thursday, 
January 11th, starting at 6 PM. Men, if you’re not a 
member yet, come on up to the clubhouse ballroom and 
sign up. A $5 donation gets you a lifetime membership. 
Oh, did I mention that we serve a meal and beverages at 
every meeting? 

Next up, the Pine Lakes Men’s Club Home and Garden 
Show which happens on Friday, January 26th. Ron 
Thoreson has been working pretty much nonstop on this 
event since last season’s Home Show. He just never stops! 
Ron gathered a bunch of vendors who’ll be displaying 
their products and skills for all of us to see. The result is 
a terrific event that everyone should attend even if you 

don’t need home or landscape upgrades. The doors open 
at 9 AM and run till 3 PM. 

Our last event of January has us hosting a “Showcase”, 
which features 8 performers, who do an abbreviated 
version of their entire show. The Showcase is run by 
Tin Pan Alley Productions. Tickets are $5 and on sale 
now for Pine Lakes residents who wish to attend. FYI, 
Entertainment Committees from other communities 
will be there as well. The showcase is Monday, January 
29, 2024, from 1 PM to about 3 PM. Tickets available at 
the coffee socials and pancake breakfasts.

Thank you all for attending our Men’s Club events.
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BIBLE STUDY

Stinger Printing & Graphics, LLC
Does not accept any responsibility for damage or other losses that may occur 

from using any vendor listed in this or any other publication printed.

Pine Lakes Residents:  When looking for contractors, 
please check out the advertisers in the Whispering 

Pines -- they pay for the ads which in turn pays for the 
printing costs.  Also, if you use a contractor that does 

not advertise in Whispering Pines, suggest they contact 
Stinger Print & Graphics 

for advertising (239-574-3414).  
-- From Editor Yvonne

PL MEN’S CLUB
Ron Thoreson

HELPING OUR FELLOW PINE LAKES 
RESIDENTS
Rick Saniti

THANK YOU TO ALL PINE LAKES CHRISTMAS 
GOLF CART PARADE PARTICIPANTS!

OVER 80 DECORATED GOLF CARTS, 120 
RECEPTION GUESTS, WONDERFULLY DONATED 
CHRISTMAS GOODIES & GIFTS, AND MOST OF ALL 
FUN! HOPE ALL HAVE HAD HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

I’m sure there’s a lot of us who have a home or two on 
our cul-de-sac that’s occupied by someone, but the 

person or people living there are rarely seen. Who are 
they? What do they do all day?  What kind of conditions 
are they living in? And my big question, do they need 
help with anything?  

Some of you may know my wife Wendy’s uncle, Bill 
Roberts.  Bill has suggested that a group be formed that 
can help people who are alone or in need.  This might 
include a visit or helping with a menial task or helping to 
find a qualified contractor. 
 If we can help our fellow residents by making their lives 
easier or less lonely, we should. 

I want to do that too. I really don’t know where to go 
from here. But if you would like to help, call me (952-
484-1519) and we’ll work together to see if we can find a 
way to get this program started.

SUNDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY RESUMES 
JANUARY 21 6:00-7:30 PM IN THE PINE LAKES 

LIVING ROOM

OK-Christmas is past, and the January VISA bill is in 
your mailbox!  It’s a new year, and a new year’s adventure 
is ahead!  What could be in store for us?  Imagine us 2000 
years ago, as the apostles, facing life after the death and 
resurrection of Jesus!  Left on their own without Christ, 
they were about to meet the Holy Spirit to empower them 
to change the world as we know it…all without a bible to 
fall back on! (Remember that the bible as we know it is 
being written during this period in history.  What could 
be so exciting?)

What happened in the first 100 years of Christianity 
is amazing:  In the backdrop of an oppressive Roman 
Empire bringing the known world under their control, 
this band of Christ-followers are about to challenge all 
that is known about God, and to change history forever.

The Book of Acts is that story.  Meet Peter, Paul, and 
others that gave their lives to bring us our message of 
salvation.  Learn of their struggles, and of their fate.  We 
will discuss their journeys, along with anecdotal notes 
about the politics and cultural challenges of the day.

Bring your bible and bring your spouse (if you have one!)  
Bring a dessert if you wish.  Bring a friend (I know you 
have one) and have a good time as we watch a DVD and 
explore the fascinating world of the first 100 years of our 
Christian faith.    We are a fun-loving group exploring 
all things biblical and how it is impacting our daily lives.

Questions?  Call me:  Phil Sosnowski, 847-274-5407 
(Lot 6Q)
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PINE LAKES WOMENS CLUB
Bev Mercurio, President

Happy New Year everyone! I don’t know about the 
rest of you, I love decorating for Christmas, but now 

I am so ready to take it all down and get our house back 
to some sort of order. I want to start off by saying thank 
you to all who attended our tea party and luncheon last 
month.  What a beautiful job, the hostesses did with their 
tables.  Each one was just lovely.  Special thank you to Jesse 
Howard and Leslie Tait for chairing this fun event and 
of course the kitchen crew who never stopped working!  
Thank you so much.  Lastly thanks to the Men’s Club and 
The Veterans Association for serving our luncheon.  

January 4th is our next meeting date.  Please mark on 
your calendar the time for that meeting will be 5:30 
instead of 6:30 as we are having our Soup Night for dinner 
and you ladies really came through volunteering to make 
homemade soup and breads. We are set with 18 cooks. 
Thank you.   The doors will open @ 5:00 that night.  This 
is for Women’s Club members only. After dinner we will 
have a busy business meeting as we have a lot of ground 
to cover.  Starting with nominations for open board 
positions I have now.  First, Vice President position will 
be open, and Treasurer.  If you are interested in running 
for one of those two offices, please let Jane Vogel know 
as she is on the nominating committee. Also, we had two 
officers that were appointed to fill their positions midterm 
and now they will also have to be voted in and those 
positions are recording secretary and membership.  This 
doesn’t mean the current officers are resigning as they are 
hoping to remain on the board, but you can run for those 
positions if you choose. Any questions, call Jane Vogel.                                                                                                                                    
Jan. 20th was to be our Fashion on a Dime show, however 
that popular event has been moved to March 8th, which 
is a Friday night. Its open to all and yes men are also 
invited to attend again this year.  More details on that as 
the time gets closer.

Our Feb. meeting will feature a fun activity for us.  I have 
hired a couple who teach square dancing!  They teach 
at Heron’s Glen and some of our members take lessons 
from them and highly recommended them.  So, plan on 
stepping out of your comfort zone that night and dosey 
doe and twirl around the room.  They will teach us a 
couple of squares and I am as new to this as some of you 
may be.  Anyway, we will have a lot of laughs and some 
fun after our February meeting.  I will post more on our 
Facebook page as the time gets closer.

PROM TICKETS are now printed and ready to go.  The 
price is $40.00 per person with a fabulous prime rib or 

chicken marsala dinner.   This is not a buffet; you will 
be served at your table.   Shrimp cocktail will be served 
as well.  I’m going to list the entire menu so you can see 
what great value this is and a wonderful way to spend 
Valentines Day.  No date-no problem!  Just no excuse not 
to attend!  Formal dress is welcome, but not required.  If 
you happen to have your old prom pictures from many 
years ago, we would like to put a collage together to share 
with everyone.  What fun that will be to see what we 
looked like and what we wore!!! So please call me (513-
746-8181) if you happen to have any pictures you would 
like to use. 

Menu:   Shrimp cocktail served at your table, Prime Rib – 
Hand carved by the chef, Chicken Marsala, Ceasar Salad, 
Oven roasted potatoes, Green bean almondine, Rolls and 
Butter, Desserts
The fabulous Speak Easy Band
Photo Booth to capture all your memories of the night.
Split the pot. Money balloons

Call Linda Baker for tickets and they will also be on sale 
at the Pancake breakfast Jan. 6th.  If you are new to Pine 
Lakes, why not join the Women’s Club.  We meet once a 
month on the first Thursday and usually the meetings are 
at 6:30. Times do change depending on the schedule we 
have for the evening.  There is a one-time life membership 
fee of $5.00 to join.  That’s it, no dues etc.  Just come on in 
and see the membership team which will be at a table by 
the entrance.  We would love to have you.

I almost forgot one super popular event, SINGO BINGO 
and dance party.  This will be held Feb. 22nd.  I promised 
all my snowbird friends I would have one while they 
were all here as previous Bingos were held in the summer 
and the fall.  So now is your turn to see what all the 
excitement is about.  Feb. 22nd, doors open at 5 pm, 
BYOB and snacks for your table.  Tickets are just $10.00.   
This is open to everyone and yes, a lot of men do attend.   
Have fun playing bingo and singing along with the oldie 
tunes most of us grew up listening to.  Win cash prizes, 
two sessions followed by a dance party till 9pm.  This is 
not your typical Bingo, DJ will explain the rules and you 
just sit back and have a blast.  Call me (Bev) for tickets @ 
513-746-8181, starting Jan 1st.  Tables seat 8.  Questions 
call me or just ask anyone who has attended Singo Bingo 
Before. They will be happy to tell you all about it.

Thanks everyone!
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kathy@InsuranceOptionsFL.com
Viscaya Center
1401 Viscaya Pkwy., Unit 2
Cape Coral, FL 33990
www.InsuranceOptionsFL.com
“We do not offer every plan 
available in your area. Any 
information we provide is limited 
to those plans we do offer in 
your area. 
Please contact Medicare.gov 
or 1-800-MEDICARE to get 
information on all your options.”

SERVICES

239-744-0147

FREE ESTIMATES

SOFT WASH ROOF CLEANING

PRESSURE CLEANING
Houses • Driveways • Pool Decks
Mobile Homes • Soffits • Gutters

SEALING OF
Driveways • Concrete • Pavers

Pool Decks

PAINTING
Exterior • Interior

Charles Orphan
OwnerLicensed & Insured

CharlesinCharge.3377@gmail.com

Wise words bring many benefits and hard work brings rewards.
Proverbs 12:14
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POOL PARTY
Jo Orvik

Get ready everybody to “Quench Your Thirst” for 
drinks, food, and fun at the first Thirsty Thursday 

pool party of the year on Thursday, January 18 from 5 to 
8 pm. Gates will open at 4:30. 

This is a BYOB party with NO GLASS BOTTLES 
allowed! Please remember this! 

There will be a great band- The Monsoons- to entertain 
and get people dancing. Sarasota’s hippest new band 
blends the funkiness of New Orleans with good old rock 
n’ roll. Add a touch of blues, southern rock, and pop, and 
the conditions are perfect...

Time for a Monsoon party!

There will also be a food truck 
available in the parking lot for 
hungry partiers if you don’t bring 
your own snacks.

Also bring a chair as seating is limited. 

Split the Pot tickets will be sold and there will be some 
lucky winners.

Tickets are $10.00 and you can contact Jo Orvik 218-
342-2086 to get one. Come and have a great time!

REMINDER- There will be a Luau themed pool party 
on January 7th from Noon to 3. We want to start off the 
new year with a great party. Wear your luau gear and 
come have some fun. We’ll have Hawaiian themed music 
mixed with dancing and listening to music. We’ll have 
hamburgers, cheeseburgers, hot dogs, brats, pop, chips, 
and ice cream for purchase but remember the cooking 
stops at 2 pm. Come prepared to have fun.
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BUD’S HANDYMAN 
SERVICES

REMODELING & SIDING
STONE PATIOS • FENCING

HOUSE & DRIVEWAY PAINTING
POWER WASH HOMES

Pine Lakes Resident
Call 207-299-7831 • Bud Bruns

OHIO NIGHT 2024
Linda Langheld

PICTIONARY
Kathie Needham 

90’S LUNCHEON
Virginia Davis

CORNHOLE / BEAN TOSS
Sharon Rondeau

The committee for Pine Lakes CC, the famous “Ohio 
Night” met on December 14 and are very excited 

about the opportunity to build upon what has already 
become one of the must-do events on our community’s 
social calendar.  We are excited to announce we have a 
new group this year Paisley Craze!  They are a local band 
with a diverse set list guaranteed to get you on the dance 
floor.

Mark down March 2, 2024 for the party date.  Tickets 
are $15 per person and will go on sale to Pine Lakes 
residents first on January 13 at the clubhouse coffee 
social.  Any individual may purchase one or more tickets 
with a maximum of eight seats per table, however, they 
must provide a list of Pine Lakes resident’s names so we 
are able to ensure that people living here get first shot at 
tickets.  Reach out to Tim Mercurio at (513)300-7877 to 
purchase.

We are providing chicken for the main course along with 
dessert and three hours of awesome music entertainment.  
Each attendee is asked to bring a potluck side item to 
share. This is a community wide event. You do not need 
to be from Ohio to attend. We will have a split-the- pot 
drawing and trivia during the bands breaks, this event is 
BYOB without set-ups.

We look forward to another extra fun 
party this year with all of you ….. 
Go Buckeyes!

The 90’s luncheon will be Wednesday January 3rd 
at 1pm. We will be meeting at LF porch for lunch 

catered by Kim for $10.

We are unable to have it at Sandtrap because management 
will not let us save tables or move tables. Happy New 
Year. Info: Virginia 315-456-9059.

Come join in on the fun of playing the game of 
Pictionary.  We draw numbers for teams.  Each team 

member randomly picks a card with a subject to draw and 
their team tries to guess what they are drawing.  Because 
none of us are artists we have a lot of laughs over some 
of the drawings.  We are all laughing with you not at you!
 
We play every Thursday at 6:30 in the card room.  It costs 
$1.00 to play as prize money.  There will be no play in 
December, but we will start up again January 4th.

Come join in the fun playing corn hole every Tuesday 
at 3:00 in the clubhouse ballroom.  It costs nothing 

to play.  You don’t need a team, just show up.  We randomly 
draw numbers for teams each week.  We play best 2 out 
of 3 and that team moves on to play the other winners 
of 2 out of 3.  If you don’t have the stamina to play all 
games, someone else will play and you can rest.  It’s all 
about having fun and getting a little exercise.  The men 
play from 27’ and the women play from 23’.  Depending 
on how many are there, it usually takes anywhere from 
one to one and half hours to play.  We hope to see some 
new faces!!

NEW EVENT
Corn Hole Every 

Tuesday at 6:30pm

Everyone’s  Welcome  
To play or just watch 

WANTED
CORN HOLE 
TOSSERS
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VETERAN’S ASSOCIATION
Linda Baker & Denny Miner

First and foremost, I really dropped the ball on my 
‘Thank you’s’ last month.  I neglected to thank Bev 

Thoreson for all her help in the kitchen all day Friday, 
cooking the meat and making the (very excellent) cole 
slaw!  Thank you so much Bev! I’d be lost without you, 
my friend! Secondly, I neglected to thank the CERT 
team for serving our delicious lunch!!! It’s really very 
special that we (the Vets) can sit and enjoy the meal 
with our friends, families and neighbors and we 
couldn’t do it without CERT!  Thanks so much! 

We had a great meeting Tuesday, December 5, 2023. 22 
members were able to attend.  We had a great discussion 
on how the Veteran’s Day weekend activities went and 
what we want to do in the future.

** Have you heard of the Brick Program? Our brick 
program allows U.S. Military veterans and their families to 
honor their service by purchasing a brick, which is placed 
in the Veteran’s Memorial (in front of the clubhouse).  If 
you’d like more information, please contact Steve Falck 
(239-980-9318). This is a great tribute to the Veteran(s) 
in your life! 

**If you know of the passing of a Pine Lakes Veteran, 
please contact Tim 513-300-7877 or Linda 517-202-
6219. We have a special segment during our Veteran’s 
Day Ceremony to honor them and we don’t want to miss 
anyone.

**If you believe you are a member but are not getting the 
meeting reminder emails, please contact Linda Baker 
(LLB5775@comcast.net or 517-202-6219) to update 
your information.

Our next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 2, 2023 
in the Activities room of the Pine Lakes Clubhouse.  All 
Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways Veterans are invited. 
Stop by and get to know your fellow Veterans better.  
Pine Lakes Veteran’s Association Hats and Shirts will be 
available for sale.  Hope to see ALL Veterans there!

Welcome to our new section “Spotlight on Our 
Veterans” – created and written by Denny Miner.  In 
each edition of the Whispering Pines, Denny will 
highlight one of our members for the community to 
get to know better.

Chief Joseph F. Landry
Born 1929 in Pawtucket, Rhode Island – First born of 
eleven, six sisters and four brothers.
Graduated from High School in 1947 and joined the US 
Navy.  He trained for 3 years in a hospital in the Great 
Lakes.  Most of Joe’s career was spent working with 
radiology equipment, either taking X-rays or fixing the 
machines.
• He got married in November 1950.  His son, Dennis 
(not me), was born in 1953 and his daughter, Colleen, 
was born in 1955.  In June of 1956 his son, Brian, was 
born.  Patrick, 1961.  Kevin, 1964.  Michael, 1970.
• As you might expect, he was assigned to a variety of 
ships during his career. In 1955 Joe was assigned to three 
different MSTS (Military Sea and Transport Service) 
ships in the Mediterranean.  He made port in Italy, 
Greece, Turkey, Libya, Morocco, England, and Germany 
during this tour of duty.
• In 1966 he was assigned to the Marines in DaNang, 
Vietnam, where he worked in a field hospital in Hue.  
He was promoted to Chief, E7, during this tour.  After 
this tour he was assigned to Camp Pendleton in 
Oceanside, California and finally to Camp Twentynine 
Palms (Marine Corps Air Ground Combat Center) in 
California (still the world’s largest Marine Corps training 
base) as the Medical Supply Chief.  From there he retired 
and moved to Indiana where he worked for Bethlehem 
Steel in their hospital clinic for 22 years.
• Bethlehem Steel hired him as a manager of the clinic.  
He didn’t like that much and when the Xray technician 
left, he took that job – medical machine technologist – 
for the entire department.
• Joe moved into Pine Lakes in 1993 when the community 
still had gravel roads.  He still proudly wears his uniform 
whenever called upon.  He led the Navy’s group of 
veterans in the 2023 Veterans’ Day ceremony here in 
Pine Lakes.
• When asked about some old memories, Joe spoke of a 
Naval Medical Officer who was his Commander on the 
USS Yosemite.  Fifteen years later Joe served under him 
again at a different command post.  The unusual thing 
about this was that the Commander remembered him!  
He also recalled a Hurricane in 1938 (he was 9 years old) 
when he had to walk home from school.  The wind blew 
down his tree.  His tree?  The one he had planted and 
cared for all by himself.
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Resident vehicle stickers
are back at the gates. 

You may only get your sticker 
Mon-Fri 5:30 AM-10PM

ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE	
Jesse Howard and Cindy Ahrens

BOCCE	
Rich Pacewic

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

LIGHTHOUSE 
HOME SALES

Pine Lakes residents list your home with 
DEEANN BLANTON 

from Lighthouse sales, your local sales agent.

* DeeAnn is a trusted sales agent that is dedicated to 
selling your home quickly, professionally 

and for the top price.

* DeeAnn will list your home in multiple listing 
outlets to get you the maximum exposure.

* IF YOU WANT IT SOLD, CALL DEEANN!

616.403.2509

How about a WESTERN NIGHT at Pine Lakes!  
Now, get those cowboy boots out along with the 

10-gallon hat, as we welcome the ‘Barstool Rodeo’ Band 
on January 27, 2024, playing mostly traditional country 
as well as some 50s, 60s, and 70s music. Not only is this a 
great band, but this event is a potluck dinner dance. Fried 
chicken and apple pie will be supplied, please bring a dish 
to share. Tickets will be available on Saturday January 
6 Pancake Breakfast or call Jesse Howard (after 10am 
PLEASE) at 207-735-5812 -- these tickets will go fast!

The fall bocce season has come to an end.  Thank you 
to all who participated in our Fall season. 

The winter bocce sign up will be on January 3, 2024 
from 9:00m-10:00 in the Clubhouse Ballroom. 

At 10:00 we will have a short meeting and draw teams.  
Donuts and coffee will be served.

21 721
211249
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FAIRWAY PINES 
PICKLEBALL CLUB NEWS
Ginger Mitchell 

Happy New Year and welcome to our 2024 season of 
Fairway Pines Pickleball!!!

Club dues are $10 for the season and will be collected 
beginning in January. Forms will be available at the 
courts. As a member you will receive a name tag and we 
encourage all players to wear theirs. 

For members who are beginners there are free lessons 
available. Lessons with Jay Schofield will begin on Jan. 
2, from 8-9:30 am on Tuesday and Thursday for 6 weeks. 

To accommodate as many members as possible sign-
up sheets will be posted on Sunday mornings with slots 
offered for weekday play in the mornings from 8-9:30 
and 9:30 - 11. Please choose one time and sign up for as 
many days as you wish. If you find you cannot make it, 
please do your best to remove your name so another may 
play. 

There will also be sheets with time slots to reserve courts 
outside of morning club play. 

We have a wonderful group of players here of varying 
ages and skill levels. By playing with respect for one 
another we can learn more and have more fun as well.

See you on the courts and off!

PINE LAKES SHUFFLEBOARD
Elaine Mandeville and Irene Gaetani

The Fall Season will have ended by the time this 
issue is sent out. The season will have ended after 

the deadline for submission for the January edition 
of Whispering Pines. The final season results will be 
reported in the February issue. We wish everyone luck in 
the final game.

Play will resume on the first Tuesday in January at 7PM. 
Scoring begins again for the new year, so everyone has a 
chance to dethrone this year’s winners!! Come and have 
fun with your friends and neighbors! 

No registration is required for league play. It is a social 
league, and no partners are required. You will be assigned 
a new partner each week. Scores are kept per person, not 
team. You can come any Tuesday evening, but the more 
you play and win, the better your chance at being Champ 
of the Winter Season!

Two games are played each Tuesday night and the cost 
is $.25 (twenty-five cents) for the evening. No physical 
ability is required, and the courts are wheelchair 
accessible.

Current top contenders:

Al	 Gaetani	  	 19
Ron	 Phillips	  	 12
Fran	 Stauffer	  	  9
Irene	 Gaetani	  	  7
Pegi	 Jenkins	 		   7
Ruth	 Rickard	  	  7

Lois

serving Lee County for 20 years
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CONFUSED ABOUT MEDICARE?
New to Medicare?

Had Medicare for a While?

The WRONG Plan can result in THOUSANDS
of WASTED DOLLARS in MEDICAL EXPENSES.

SEE if we can 
COVER SOME OF THOSE EXPENSES 

and SAVE YOUR RETIREMENT DOLLARS.

CALL ME TODAY to get ALL your 
Medicare questions answered.

JUDITH VELLA
Certified Medicare Specialist

LAKE FAIRWAYS RESIDENT

239-599-4926

Countdown is on!  Thursday, Jan. 18th, 4pm Cruise 
Mtg. PL Ballroom - a Bon Voyage Party for our 

Jan. 28th sailing on Celebrity Reflection.  We have 2 full 
buses leaving from the Club House at 9am.  Let the fun 
begin!  Our 11N Panama Canal & Carribean Cruise on 
November 21-December 2 is next on our agenda which 
is on Norwegian Gem.   If you’re even contemplating 
about our annual January ‘25 8N Southern Carribbean 
Cruise get your refundable $250 deposit in NOW.  Space 
is filling up fast!  All are welcome at the meeting January 
18th, questions will be answered, and you can sign up for 
our future cruises then, PL and LF peeps sure know how 
to have fun!

CRUISE CLUB
Dianna Baughman
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Ellsworth Heating and Cooling was 
founded in SW Florida over 52 years 
ago, making it one of the oldest and 
most reliable family owned and 
operated air-conditioning 
companies in the tri-county area. 
Started as a one man operation in 
1968, the company rapidly became 
highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid 
dependability. 
Today, Ellsworth Heating and 

Cooling is one of the most respected 
businesses in SW Florida. 

 

Ron Cook
Our Resident Realtor

(239) 839-7293

Wendy Saniti
Our Resident Realtor

(239) 600-0272

ATTENTION PINE LAKES ESTATE 
HOME OWNERS:

The markets are changing and we would love 
to sit down and talk with 

you about what’s taking place 
here in Pine Lakes. 

Just give us a call and we can set something up.

WE HAVE BUYERS:

1400 Colonial Blvd #77, Fort Myers, FL 33907
(239) 482-7785 | www.rawlingsrealty.com

REALTY, INC.



15

PINE LAKES TENNIS ASSOCIATION
Sandy Milley

Let the GAMES, (SET and MATCH) Begin
(A fitting title, as 2024 is an Olympic year.)

The Pine Lakes competitive tennis season began at the 
beginning of November. Three teams, the men’s blue 
division (The Bulls), the men’s white division (The Pine 
Lakes Lakers), and from the women’s league (The Gator 
Gals), represent our Pine Lakes community throughout 
North Fort Myers.

The Pine Lakes Lakers official season started on 
November 14th with a fantastic start, a 5 - 1 win. All the 
players played their “A” game … which set them up nicely 
for the weeks to follow.

The Gator Gals first match of the season also resulted in a 
victory, with a 4- 2 win.  The Bulls are playing exhibition 
games until the new year, with many games resulting in 
wins. The future looks bright for our Pine Lakes Teams.

During the last week before the deadline for publishing, 
each team played excellent matches which delighted the 
spectators. The Pine Lakes Lakers played on Tuesday and 
set the tone for the Gator Gals on Thursday. Interestingly 
enough both these teams came away with the same 
results, so that in some households (with both the 
husband and wife playing,) bragging rights could not be 
claimed.  During these matches, a spectator was heard 
saying, “That shot was so close, it was almost spectacular.”  
Another fan declared that “today’s matches showed that 
this team has a lot of talented players. The season looks 
bright.”

The highlight of this past week of play took place 
during the last set of the last game, here at Pine Lakes 
on Thursday afternoon. The Bulls were playing Heron’s 
Glen and were down. The score was 1- 5 for the visitors. 
Can you guess what happened? Correct! To the thrill of 
everyone, the two Steves turned it around and won the 
next six games in a row to win the match, 7-5!  

If you would like to be part of exciting of tennis, come 
on down to the courts to see firsthand how your fellow 
Pine Laker’s are representing Pine Lakes. You won’t be 
disappointed. Mark these home match dates on your 
calendar for the first two months of the new year.
The “Pine Lakes Lakers” —Tuesday afternoons @1:00 on 
Jan. 9th, Feb. 6th, and Feb. 13th.  
The “Gator Gals —Thursday mornings at 10:00 on Jan. 
18th, Feb. 15th, and Feb. 29th.
The “Bulls” — Thursday afternoons at 1:00 on Jan. 11th, 
Jan. 25th, and Feb. 15th. 

Maybe you would like to be a tennis player as well. 
Tennis is a sport for everyone no matter their level.  
Playing competitively may not interest you, but the social 
element of tennis is a big draw as well.  Looking for a 
place to start, join the social tennis group on the courts 
at 8:00 am from Monday to Friday.  These social tennis 
times have been very popular. It is drop-in tennis that is 
where people arrive, follow a rotation, play with a variety 
of partners, all while having a few laughs. 

Let your joy of tennis begin.  Cheers! 

21 721
211249
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NIFTY NINERS NEWS
Pat O’Connell

PINE LAKES SOFTBALL
Ed Huether

Happy New Year Pine Lakes! Well, it’s January 2024 
which means another exciting season of Pine Lakes 

Panther Softball!!!

Opening day game for the season is on Wednesday 
the 3rd. Games will be played on every Monday and 
Wednesday at 5:30 pm at the Carmalita Recreation Park 
in Punta Gorda. The Panthers first game is against Herons 
Glen Eagles at field #4, always an exciting game to watch. 

The January game schedule is as follows:
Date                Visitor                      Home                Field
1/8                  H.G. Rookies             Panthers               3
1/10                Panthers                   Buccaneers           1
1/15                Panthers                   D.T. Amigos         1
1/17                Lake Fairways          Panthers                5
1/22                D.T. Turos                Panthers                1
1/24                Magnolia L.              Panthers               1
1/29                T.B. Determined       Panthers               3
1/31                Panthers              T.B. Determined       1

Team Members:
Manager, Bill Skinner
Coaches, Dave Joseph and Jim Holobrough
Scorekeeper, John Deringer 
CFO, Dave “The Can Man” Gluck
Battery; Dave Joseph and Jack Simms
Infielders; Norm Smith, Steve Flack, Ed Huether, 
Tom Liptak, Del Keyes, Joe Cuifalo, Brian Willis and 
Mike Rokosh
Outfielders; Tom Holtz, Matt Heier, Bill Skinner, 
John Cusack,  Bud Gehring, Jim Holobrough, 
Larry Skinner and Allen Kerns

Come on out, have some fun and support your team.

Thank you to everyone that donates cans, they help the 
team keep costs down. Please hang your cans on your 
mailbox Tuesday mornings. Please keep those cans 
coming.

See you at the game.      

November 22: Shamble is the game, everyone drives on 
each hole, then we choose the best shot and then everyone 
is on their own.  The results reflect as to how close we all 
are score-wise.  There were 4 golfers in first place.  These 
included Ruth, Kathy, Jacquie & Nancy with net scores 
of 27.  The rest of the players include Pat D, Pat O, Joyce, 
Donna, Janice, Veronica, Sherol, Libby and Laura.

November 29: Devil Ball scramble day.  This game has 4 
of 9 holes designated as Devil Ball holes and every golfer 
has one of these holes assigned to them.  If this is your 
hole, you alone are responsible for one of 2 scores for 
that hole.  The rest of the team plays a Scramble.  Thus 
2 scores are recorded for the Devil Ball Holes.  The rest 
of the game is a Scramble.  Results are as follows:  First 
place went to Janice, Joyce, Veronica, Helen with a 53; 
2nd place with 55, was Pat D, Linda, Pat O; 3rd place 
included Laura, Libby, Ruth, Nancy; wrapping up the 
league were Donna, Sharol, Kathy with a 61.

December 6: Scramble day with 4 teams and again, very 
close scores.  First Place 2 teams tied for the honor. Team 
1 Pat D, Jacquie, Linda Brenda and Donna, Helen Pat O 
with scores of 34.  Second place teams included Laura, 
Libby, Joyce R and Ruth, Sherol, Veronica, Nance with 
35’s.

December 13: Everyone gets to play their own game, not 
my favorite as I must be serious about golf. Fortunately, 
for me, I was not feeling well so I bailed, but got all the 
scores.  Winner in first place was our Prez, Ruth, net 
score 29; 2nd place Joyce R, net score 31; 3 tied for 3rd 
place Kathy, Pat D, Jacquie with nets of 35.  The rest of 
the Niners league were all fairly close with the scores.  
The rest of the Niners include: Janice, Kathy G (new to 
the league and welcome), Sherol, Nancy, Linda, Libby, 
Donna, Brenda and Laura.  Congrats to all.
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MEN’S GOLF LEAGUE
Dick Loubier

Hole in 1ers

Hole in 1ers

  12/4/23 
John Dieringer 

Hole #11

  12/8/23 
Rich Phillips 

Hole #3

BALLS ARE FLYING EVERYWHERE. GUST OF WINDS UP TO 40MPH. GETTING LOTS OF RAIN THIS 
WEEKEND. HOPE ALL IS WELL. LOTS OF GOLFERS RETURNING FROM UP NORTH. MEMBER 

TOURNAMENT IS JAN 9 AND JAN 11. THE RESULTS WILL BE IN NEXT MONTHS WHISPERING PINES. OUR 
3RD SHOOT OUT WAS ON DEC 23RD SO OUR 4TH SHOOT OUT WILL BE IN JAN. NOW FOR OUR RESULTS.

NOV 16 WE PLAYED A STABLEFORD.
1.  ALAN THIBODEAU  	 54
2.  TIM MERCURIO  		 48
3.  TOM HARE  		  45
4.  TIE DARYL LANG  	 41
     RAY REETZ  		  41
     CHUCK YEDINAK  	 41
5. TIE KEVIN DOBBS  	 40
    JEFF FURNIA  		  40
    MIKE KIMBRO  		  40
6.  CHARLIE SCHNEIDER  	 39
    C.T.P.  #  7 RICK MAHONEY

NOV 30TH WE PLAYED 2 BB OF 4
1.  CHUCK YEDINAK
     JEFF PENDERS    		  110
     JIM STEINKE
     TOM HARE
2.  JOE LEBLOND
     CHARLIE SCHNIEDER    118
     DARYL LANG
     BILL KLAMER
3.  MIKE HAYES
     DAVE WRIGHT   		  119
     JOE DEMKOWICZ
     TOM HARE
CTP.  # 1, MIKE HAYES   # 14 RICK MAHONEY

DEC 14 WE PLAYED A STABLEFORD
1.  R. DESANTIS  		  52
2.  TIM MERCURIO  		 50
3.  BILL KLAMER  		  45
4.  CHARLIE SCHNEIDER  	 42
5.  JOE LABLOND  		  38
6.  RICHARD THIBODEAU  37
7. TIE KEVIN DOBBS  	 36
    MIKE LAJINESS  		  36
8.  JEFF FURNIA  		  35

THAT IS ALL FOR NOW. HOPE YOU ALL HAVE 
A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW 
YEAR, SEE YOU ALL NEXT YEAR, 2024.



Last January when I was making my new year’s resolutions, I never thought I’d be the kind of person who’d wake 
up early in the morning to exercise …. turned out I was right!

Wishing you health and happiness in the new year, and good luck with your 2024 resolutions!

Ladies’ Christmas Luncheon, check.  Ugly Sweater Tournament, check.  Ladies’ Shoot-Out, check.  Men’s Shoot-Out, 
ooops, not checked.  At the time of writing this article, the Men’s December Shoot-Out, scheduled for the 16th, has 
been postponed until the 23rd.  Wind, rain, and temps in the 60s don’t make for the best weather for playing in this 
competition, much less for standing around watching. 

Many thanks to Marilyn Hayes, Sandy Tupper, and Lori Skinner for the very fun Christmas Luncheon.  The tables were 
decorated beautifully; Magnolia Landing, as always, served up a great lunch; the gift swap was a lot of fun; and the 
special gifts, homemade by Marilyn, were a nice surprise.  Thank you all for sharing your time and talents.

A big thank you, also, to Dan and his staff for the very fun Ugly Sweater Tournament.  A great time was had by all.    
Along with all the other December thank you, our Ladies’ Golf League wants to say thanks to all the committees, clubs, 
and individuals who helped make Christmas 2023 so very festive.  Special thanks to the Beautification Committee for 
all their hard work, not only in organizing and helping to put up the decorations, but also for their efforts, throughout 
the year, to raise funds to be used to make Pine Lakes a very special place to live.

****** CONGRATULATIONS LADIES LEAGUE WINNERS ******
December 9th   Shoot-Out:  Winner Sue Hunt	 Runner-Up Marilyn Hayes     3rd Place Donna Schneider

November 22nd       League Play    Low Net
	 Joann Cline		  61		  Khris Clevenger	 67		  Marilyn Hayes		 68
	 Laurie Pellerin		 66		  Linda Kantz		  67		  Irene Hinchley    	 69
	 Linda Wakefield 	 66		  Jean Lang        		 67		  Ann Klamer		  69
Closest to the Pin on #11     Khris Clevenger

November 29th     League Play     Scramble   with Lake Fairways ladies at Pine Lakes
	 Team Score 55			  Team Score 57		 Team Score 58			  Team Score 59
	 Carole Andrews  LF	   	 Karen Pierce  LF	 Sung Kingston LF		  Laura Broad  LF
	 Nancy Munro  LF	   	 Lu McEwen  LF	 Irene Hinchley PL		  Sandie Gordon  LF
	 Lori Skinner  PL	   	 Laurie Pellerin  PL	 Gloria Craven  LF		  Cathy Reid  LF
	 Gaye Goguen  LF	   	 Pat Hutz  LF		  Khris Clevenger  PL		  Denise Wright  PL

	 Team Score 59			  Team Score 60		 Team Score 60		     	 Team Score 60
	 Dede Martin  LF		  Brenda McGuire  LF	 Cathy Burns  LF		  Val McIntosh  LF
	 Marilyn Hayes  PL	   	 Cindy Asaro  LF	 Lisa Bell  LF			   Judy Chase  LF
	 Joann Cline  PL		  Linda Wakefield  PL	 Dawn Warner  LF		  Sandra Warner  LF
					     Jo-Anne Shortt  LF	 Linda Kantz  PL		  Sue Hunt  PL

	 Team Score 62		   	 Team Score 68
	 Paula Morrison  LF	   	 Ann Souza  LF
	 Sue-Kay Hunt  PL	   	 Shirley Beaton  LF
	 Lynne Festa  LF		  Carol Listermann  PL
	 Jean Lang  PL

18

TEE TIME Ladies 18 Hole Golf League 
Joann Cline

more results next page...
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December 6th      League Play     Low Net
	 Lori Skinner		  59		  Linda Kantz           63		  Marilyn Hayes	     	 65   	
	 Sue Hunt		  60		  Linda Wakefield    63		  Khris Clevenger       	 66
	 Denise Wright 	 60		  Irene Hinchley       65		

December 13th    League Play     Santa Scramble   
	 Team Score 57		 Team Score 60		 Team Score 60		 Team Score 61
	 Marilyn Hayes		 Irene Hinchley		 Bev Bynum		  Sue-Kay Hunt
	 Lori Skinner		  Linda Kantz		  Sandy Tupper		  Denise Wright
	 Carol Listermann	 Joann Cline		  Sue Hunt		  Jean Lang
							       Bev Cook  
Closest to the Pin on #3  Jean Lang – on #7  Lori Skinner – on #11  Irene Hinchley

1st	 New Year resolution “More Golf!”
8th	 Ladies’ Member-Member Tournament
10th	 Ladie’s Member-Member Tournament
11th	 Hot Toddy Day
17th	 Hot Buttered Rum Day (do you sense a theme?)
19th	 Nat’l Popcorn Day
20th	 Ladies’ Final Shoot-Out
24th & 25th  President’s Cup
26th	 President’s Cup Dinner
27th	 Ladies’ Grand Shoot-Out
31st	 Bubble Wrap Day

ANNUAL CANADA DAY 
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Gary Walkling
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500

$500

$50
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W E L L N E S S  C E N T E R• SCREEN ROOMS
• FLORIDA ROOMS
• ROOF OVERS
• CARPORTS
• ALUMINUM

STATE CERTIFIED
CBC026995

• ADDITIONS
• REMODELING
• WINDOW
    REPLACEMENT
• SIDING

SANDS EXTERIOR 
DESIGNS INC.

sedinc123@gmail.com

FREE
ESTIMATES

239-731-7900

More Golf Cart Parade Pictures...
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� Vapor / Moisture Barriers � Subfloors � Crawl-Space Insulation � Rodent Mesh 
� Hurricane Anchors / Tie-Downs � Piers � Leveling � AND MORE! 

 

VETERAN’s MOBILE HOME SERVICES 

  

CALL (941) 321-1818 

Are You Paying Too Much
For Your Manufactured Home Insurance?

SWITCH NOW AND SAVE!
Call today for a free quote...

239-549-6255

MEDICARE - AUTO - BOAT - RV - GOLF CART

4825 Coronado Pkwy #2
Cape Coral, FL 33904

www.ccicins.com

2023 PINE LAKES PHOTO ALBUM
 

AVALABLE FOR PICKUP 
FROM DARI AT THE CLUBHOUSE

STARTING TUESDAY AUGUST 22ND. 
THE ALBUM IS FREE

FOR ALL THOSE THAT HAD THEIR PICTURES 
TAKEN BY THE PHOTOGRAPHERS.

IF YOU DIDN’T PARTICIPATE BUT WOULD STILL 
WANT A BOOK CALL BOB GODEK 

AT 407-209-6532 TO MAKE ARRANGEMENTS. 
BOOKS WILL COST $10.00.
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After Before 

Vapor Barrier Installs 

Vapor Barrier Repairs

Hurricane Tie Downs

Soft Floor Repairs

 1.800.776.1149  |  239.961.9779 

We Take Pictures

Call Now for a FREE  Underhome 
Maintenance Inspection

Improve your A.C. bill  | Keep out mold & pathogens | Protect your floors 

Longitudinal Tiedowns

Support Piers

Subfloor Replacement

Leveling

Military & Senior Discounts 
Licensed, Bonded, & Insured  |  Lic # 1H/1126753

We Specialize In The Following: 

2710 Del Prado Blvd, Suite #2, Cape Coral, FL 33094 
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List or purchase your home through the top-selling sales broker for homes on leased land in
Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways. Take a look at these recent listings:

Here are a few of our recent sales: 
Pine Lakes: 14G, 55G, 46N, 30H, 44K, 32N
Lake Fairways: 27F, 54G, 20C, 51E, 55B, 45H, 29M, 34J, 28-O

Taylor Resort Homes, LLC
Licensed and Bonded Broker for Manufactured Homes on Leased Land

Specializing in Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways Country Club
Annette Graley 941-740-2587 / Deborah Stanton 210-416-7629 / Sheryl Webster 248-884-0730

Peg Wagner 518-366-8297 / Tom Williams 210-275-9937 / Lori Haines 570-660-9285 / Bobbi Leslie 239-810-2629
Arturo Cabrera 239-810-5777 / Sheila Cook 239-297-6330

49J Saddlebrook Ct., $119,000 56G Sun Air Ct., $123,900 9M Circle Pine Rd., $145,000

52M Pine Lakes Blvd., $119,900

14A Diamond Hill Ct., $148,00012K Cypress Woods Ct., $115,000

14E Diamond Hill Ct, $134,900

39J Moss Creek Ct., $80,000

30H Gator Creek Ct., $169,797

37i Ravines Ct., $120,00052N Pine Lakes Blvd., $69,900

40A Moss Creek Ct. $109,000 61F Tarpon Woods Ct., $85,000 62F Tarpon Woods Ct., $79,900

49M Saddlebrook Ct., $109,900

Available 7 days a week, evenings included
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WATERPROOF VINYL PLANK 
FLOORING

Pallets Of Waterproof Vinyl Plank Flooring
In Stock At All Times!!

Several Colors, Style, & Designs To Choose From.
Special Order Any Quality, Color, Style,

Or Design Of Your Choosing!

Our Business Hours Are: 9am-3pm (Appointments Anytime)

CARPETING
12 colors in stock at all times!!

Select Carpet $.99sqft. (O.T.D)
Select Carpet $1.99sqft. INSTALLED!!

(CARPET, PAD,INSTALLATION)
Special Order Any Carpet Style, Color,

Design of your choosing!

Professional
Installation
Guaranteed!

We Specialize In Providing Quality Flooring For All Of Our Customers Wants & Needs!
Owner Is A Lee County Native Born & Raised!

16051 Pinto Rd, North Fort Myers, FL 33903 (Off Littleton Rd)

Steve Cantrell  •  239-652-0195  •  hometownflooring@yahoo.com
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 Pine Lakes Theatre is Fun!   
By, Michele Nauyokas  
 

Y es, that's right...theatre is fun! Those of us in-
volved with theatre know three things: there's 
lots of work to do in a short amount of time, 

everybody has fun, and everyone has memories 
that last a  lifetime.  
 
Theatre people know another fact: we can always 
use more people to help us with theatre. The wonder 
of theatre is that there is something for everyone. We 
need people to act on stage, work backstage dur-
ing the shows, organize props, build sets, paint sets, 
find furniture, create and shop for costumes, do hair 
and makeup, run lights and sound, find music. . . to 
name just a few things that apply to the actual pro-
duction of the play. We also need people to sell tick-
ets, plan the publicity, create the program, organize 
greeters to seat people at the show, write articles for 
the Whispering Pines and organize cast parties.  
 
People that are involved with theatre ... no matter 
what their job ... know that we must all work togeth-
er so that "The Show Must Go On!" Remember, no 
experience is necessary. All you need is a desire to 
have fun and a willingness to create new memories.  
 
Next October, we will have our annual kick-off pot-
luck dinner. We encourage everyone that has ever 
thought, "I wonder if I'd like to do something with 
theatre?" to come, meet us, talk to us, and give the-
atre a try. We promise you that once the "theatre 
bug" has bitten, you'll be off on a ride you'll never 
forget!  

Ellsworth Heating & Cooling was founded in  
SW Florida 47 years ago, making it one of  
the oldest and most reliable family owned and  
operated air conditioning companies in the  
county. Started as a oneman operation in  
1968 by George Ellsworth Sr, the company  
rapidly became highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid dependability.  
Today, Ellsworth Heating & Cooling is one of the 
most respected businesses in SW Florida. 

FREE ESTIMATES 

ON ALL A/C SALES 

 
10% Diagnostic 

DISCOUNT 
with mention  

of this ad 

 

RA0016458 ER0001803 CAC057214 CMC1250389 

1905 N. Tamiami Trail www.ellsworthair.com 

239-995-6005  1-800-995-7005 

 

Has been a Master Electrician  

for 30 Years 

LOOKING FOR HANDYMAN JOBS
40 years experience

in remodeling

Projects Such as:
Home Remodeling

30 Years as a Master Electrician

Can Repair Most Anything

Currently Lives in Pine Lakes Development

Call and ask for Jim

218-779-0158
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Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

8 Yrs
Exp.
8 Yrs
Exp.

BEFORE

AFTER

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY
OPERATED
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January Birthdays

January Anniversaries

*The Celebration Calendars are maintained by Jane Vogel. 
If you have changes or have been missed, please contact Jane so she can update her files at 651-252-9495.

		  1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6

	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13

	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20

	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27

	 28	 29	 30	 31

		  1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6

	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13

	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20

	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27

	 28	 29	 30	 31

Barbara Brown
Terry Radusin
Ann Rasler

Michele Roomet

Irene Gaetani
Ed Huether
Steve Payne

Elliot Doliner
Mo Keary
Alan Notarpole
John Warner

Fran Marino
Joe Swinford
Barb Willis

Sandra Cook
Sandy Morais
Shirley Rogers

Dorian Cyktich
Kevin O’Rourke
Jack Van Ingen

Nancy Kelly

Nancy LeBlond

Shirley Diaz
Jeanne Lavelle

Joann Cline
Susan Cook
Leo Mandeville
Kelly Jo Myers-Ma-
doian

Marilyn Notarpole

Sherry Burke
Irwin Peters

Tom Beaupre
Sue Bourque
Dixie Shaw
Christy Welch

Karen Brennan

Jimmy Johnston
Christine Mattia

Dennis Serra

Steve Boire
Monte Gilliland
Joe Salerno
Mary Tivnan

Larry Burkett

Jim Black & Karen 
   McGee ‘20
Paul & Nancy 
   Truman

Steve & Sandra Cook Rich & Pat 
   Pacewic ‘80

Bruce & Linda BakerOmer & Sue 
   Bourque ‘58

Eric & Christy 
   Welch ‘97

Kevin & Beverly 
   Dobbs ‘16

Ron & Darlene 
   Kasmouski

Tony & Barbara 
   Grabowski ‘56

Larry & Shirley Diaz	

John & Kay 
   Brown ‘64
Tim & Bev 
   Mercurio ‘17

Luis & Sharon 
   Garcia ‘85
David & Bonnie 
   Wright ‘73

Peter & Jeni 
   Vellucci ‘13

Barb Daley
Joan Evans
Jesse Huff
Pat Pacewic

Antoine Matthews
Bev Mercurio
Denny Miner
Tom Snider

Carol Kleffner
Fred Stewart
Sonny Weinstein

Jeffrey Langheld

Virginia Davis
Jean Gray
Karen Proulx

Kay Brown
Sal Carrera
Luis Garcia
Toni Jo Judkins

Linda Streeter

Jamine Kretz
Frank Porter
Terri Wilkin
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WHISPERING PINES DEADLINES 2024

ATTENTION CUL-DE-SAC AND COURT CAPTAINS
Cul-de-sac Captains: Be sure to call your Court Captain with a current number of Whispering Pines copies 
needed by the 20th monthly.
Court Captains: Please notify the Circulation Coordinator of total number Whispering Pines needed by the 
23rd of the month before distribution.
If numbers are not updated, Coordinator will deliver the same amount as the previous issue which may not be 
enough copies or may be too many copies at a cost.
NO ADDITIONAL COPIES are printed – your final numbers are used for printing.
Thanks to all the Court and Cul-De-Sac Captains for making sure we all receive our Whispering Pines!!

REMINDER TO ALL WHISPERING PINES READERS
Copies of Whispering Pines are not mailed to absent residents by the Editor or by the printer.  There are three 
options for any member to read each issue to keep up on activities when not at Pine Lakes:
1) Each issue of Whispering Pines is downloaded on the Pine Lakes web page www.ourpinelakes.com and can 
be read in full color online.
2) With no computer access:
    a) ask a family member to print a black & white paper copy, or
    b) ask a close Pine Lakes neighbor to request an additional copy of Whispering Pines to mail to you 
        (don’t forget to pay your neighbor for the supply of 9x12” envelopes along with postage per issue).
Happy reading no matter where you are!

NOTE TO ALL MEMBERS OF PINE LAKES
From Yvonne Ecklund, Editor of Whispering Pines

Many photos that have been included recently have been pulled from Facebook posts!  There are many of you 
taking and sharing some terrific photos!  PLEASE SEND THOSE PHOTOS DIRECT TO yecklund10@yahoo.com 
so I can add to the Whispering Pines photo file to draw from.  There may not be space for all photos, but I will pull 
from that file as needed to include on our covers in color.  THANKS TO YOU ALL!

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2024	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
January	2024	 December	15,	2023	
February	2024	 January	16,	2024	
March	2024	 February	15,	2024	
April	2024	 March	16,	2024	
May	2024	 April	16,	2024	
June/July/August	2024	 June	14,	2024	
September	2024	 August	16,	2024	
October	2024	 September	16,	2024	
November	2024	 October	16,	2024	
December	2024	 November	15,	2024	
	 	
January	2025	 December	15,	2024	
	

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2022-2023	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
NOVEMBER	2022	 October	17,	2022	
DECEMBER	2022	 November	15,	2022	
JANUARY	2023	 December	15,	2022	
FEBRUARY	2023	 January	16,	2023	
MARCH	2023	 February	14,	2023	
APRIL	2023	 March	16,	2023	
MAY	2023	 April	16	2023	
JUNE/JULY/AUGUST	2023	 June	10,	2023	
SEPTEMBER	2023	 August	17,	2023	
OCTOBER	2023	 September	16,	2023	
NOVEMBER	2023	 October	15,	2023	
DECEMBER	2023	 November	15,	2023	
	 	
JANUARY	2024	 December	15,	2023	
	

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2024	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
January	2024	 December	15,	2023	
February	2024	 January	16,	2024	
March	2024	 February	15,	2024	
April	2024	 March	16,	2024	
May	2024	 April	16,	2024	
June/July/August	2024	 June	14,	2024	
September	2024	 August	16,	2024	
October	2024	 September	16,	2024	
November	2024	 October	16,	2024	
December	2024	 November	15,	2024	
	 	
January	2025	 December	15,	2024	
	

WHISPERING	PINES	DEADLINES	2022-2023	
	
ISSUE	MONTH	 DEADLINE	FOR	SUBMISSIONS	
NOVEMBER	2022	 October	17,	2022	
DECEMBER	2022	 November	15,	2022	
JANUARY	2023	 December	15,	2022	
FEBRUARY	2023	 January	16,	2023	
MARCH	2023	 February	14,	2023	
APRIL	2023	 March	16,	2023	
MAY	2023	 April	16	2023	
JUNE/JULY/AUGUST	2023	 June	10,	2023	
SEPTEMBER	2023	 August	17,	2023	
OCTOBER	2023	 September	16,	2023	
NOVEMBER	2023	 October	15,	2023	
DECEMBER	2023	 November	15,	2023	
	 	
JANUARY	2024	 December	15,	2023	
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HOME MAINTENANCE
Lou Dog’s Handyman Service

Roofing Repairs, Windows, Siding
Gutters, Power Washing, Plumbing
Electrical, Kitchens/Baths Remodel,

40 Years Experience
PL Resident Lou 586-491-6252

The Classifieds

31

DAVE CAMPBELL PAINTING
Interior/Exterior  -  Kitchen Cupboards

25 Years Experience
Licensed & Insured
Pine Lakes Resident
(239) 834-3560

davecampbellpainting@gmail.com

HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE SERVICESSERVICES

WHISPERING PINES ADVERTISERS – CLASSIFIED AND DISPLAY ADS
Please email your advertising copy to Stinger Printing art@stingerprinting.com 
Ad payments: check made out to Stinger Printing; mailed to: 
Stinger Printing: 229 Del Prado Blvd. N #8 • Cape Coral, FL 33909

WHISPERING PINES TEAM 2023
Advertising – Stinger Printing  art@stingerprinting.com
Articles – Yvonne Ecklund, Editor
Article writers are acknowledged with a by-line.
Celebrations – Jane Vogel 651-252-9495
Circulation Coordinator – Jan Hippler, 248-474-8993 
Distribution by Cul-de-sac Captains
Webmaster - Gary Walkling www.ourpinelakes.com

ATTENTION ARTICLE CONTRIBUTORS
Deadline for the next issue is Jan. 16th
Please e-mail your articles/submissions to 

yecklund10@yahoo.com

HOUSE CLEANING
Teri Rose Cleaning Service 

Deep Clean Home, Carpets & Vinyl
Windows, Painting
“Simply The Best”

Resident Teri - 239-218-4774

Your WP Staff Needs a Little Help

We really appreciate the contributions made by our 
“correspondents” and can tell by the comments that our readers 
enjoy them. Reminder to send your typed article (Word or .rtf 

format) JUST to yecklund10@yahoo.com DO NOT send to 
Stinger.

If you are unable to type your article or you do not have an e-mail 
account--PLEASE ask someone in your group to type 
(Word or .rtf format) and send JUST to Editor Yvonne at
ecklund10@yahoo.com  THANKS!

BUD’S HANDYMAN SERVICES
Remodeling & Siding

House & Driveway Painting
Power Wash Homes
Pine Lakes Resident

Call 207-299-7831 – Bud Bruns 

“THE JOY OF FURRY KIDS”
Caring, experienced & reasonably 

priced dog walker & pet sitter 
available for day & overnight care.
Year-round Pine Lakes resident.

Call Joy Houser  @ 586-623-2626

COMPUTER AND INTERNET HELP!
Learn Computer 101...
Training, Installations, 

Virus Protection
Call Linda Lindquist: 

239-567-0104

DAVE’S HOME WATCH/
AIRPORT TRANSPORTATION

10 Years Exp. Licensed/Insured
Home Checked Twice a Month

Serving ALL Airports/Cruise Ports

239-209-8095

DEBBIE’S HAIR CARE
Almost 50 Years Experience

Located in Lake Fairways

239-284-0025

WINDOW SCREENS
RESCREENED

SCREENS REPAIRED,
MADE TO ORDER,

VINYL WINDOWS REDONE
DRIVEWAYS POWER WASHED

Please Call Jaime 
239-603-1968

VINYL WINDOWS/SCREENS
Replacement • Repairs

FREE ESTIMATES
Larry or Gail Guile

603-733-8080 or 603-723-1393

HAIR BY SUNSHINE SHEILA 
Haircuts • Color • Highlight

(Also Notary &
Real Estate Agent)

Sheila - LF 239-297-6330

HOME HEALTH CARE
RENEE HILIMIRE

PINE LAKES RESIDENT

252-573-9882



UPCOMING TENTATIVE SHOWS/EVENTS FOR 2024 SEASON

PINE LAKES
TOUR of 
HOMES

SOMEONE DIDN’T 
KNOCK...


